Freedom of Information Act 2000 and Environmental Information Regulations Act 2004

Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:

The government has declared climate change a national emergency. With your city council please can you confirm the decision on the old western park golf course. Has some/all of it been sold for housing redevelopment and when will the redevelopment start? If so how does the cutting down of the numerous trees on this site to develop it for housing support climate change when one of the key ways to help address climate change is to have more trees to absorb gases that decrease climate change.

No decision has been taken on the future of the former Western Park Golf Course site. It is however, one of a number of sites that the Council may wish to promote for future development through a new Local Plan. None of the site has been sold for housing and there are no current proposals to commence any development on the site that is currently allocated as green wedge. Any future decision on a planning land use allocation for alternative uses would have regard to the ecological sensitives of the site including the implications for a proposed tree loss. The proposed new Local Plan will be subject to public consultation process including a public inquiry.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

